IOWA STATE TRAPSHOOTING ASSOCIATION
Annual Membership Meeting
July 25, 2021
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President Steve Glasgow called the 2021 Annual Membership Meeting to order at 8:03 a.m. on Sunday, July 25, 2021, at the ISTA Home Grounds in Cedar Falls.  Directors and alternates present include Ray Dentlinger, Ryan Meier, John Combs, Jim Cole, Kevin Hartwig, Rod Goodrich, Tom Berry, and Dick Wonick. Others present include Secretary/Treasurer Lori Wickman, incoming Secretary/Treasurer Lindsey Kaufmann, and 99 association members.

The Secretary, Lori Wickman, read the minutes of the 2019 Annual Meeting.  Rick Kalsow moved to approve the minutes as read. Seconded by Dan Wood. Motion passed. 

The Treasurer’s report for the year and a summary of the state shoot were presented.  There were 240 annual memberships issued in 2021 compared to 259 in 2019.  The life memberships issued in 2021 were 12 compared to 13 in 2019.  Grand total life memberships issued are 918.  There were 2979 Annual Youth memberships issued in 2021 compared to 3131 in 2019. State shoot entries thru Saturday are 4004, down 779 from 4783 in 2019.  Checking account balance as of July 24, 2021, was $183,223.19. Dan Wood moved to approve the treasurer’s report as read. Seconded by Bill Nelson. Motion passed.

Election of President:
Dean Hull nominated John Dvorak, seconded by Mike Halsten. Jeff Walters moved motions cease, seconded by Elaine Gray. Motion passed. John Dvorak was declared President. 

Election of ATA Delegate:
Bev Dominaki nominated Steve Glasgow, seconded by Steve Hanson. Tom Hammon moved nominations cease, seconded by Steve Hanson. Motion passed. Steve Glasgow was declared ATA Delegate.

Election of ATA Alternate Delegate:
John Combs nominated Dan Wood, seconded by Bill Nelson. Dan Wood was declared 1st ATA Alternate Delegate. 

Jim Cole nominated Denny Dozark as 2nd ATA Alternate Delegate. Denny Dozark declined. There 2nd ATA Alternate Delegate will remain vacant.

Old Business:
The new electrical upgrade went well. It was estimated to be $120,000 to complete, and the final bill was $110,000. The transformer for Cedar Falls Electric has to be upgraded. The bill for that was $22,000. The transformer itself was moved with installed. Pedestals in the vendor area were added for RVs. Everything for the campers here for the week is upgraded as well as the power to the trap line, but the trap houses still have the old wire.

The doors on the administration building need to be take care of as well as the saufet.

Ryan Meier suggested what needs to be done on the grounds should be sent out to membership to submit bids first. There should be an email system that bids can go out on if they are over $5,000. The problem with that is that we currently have less than 1,000 emails. It was suggested to add a sign up for emails on the website. It could also be updated in the news section on the website with the requirement to reply back to the secretary. Let your zone director know your trade and they can bring that information forward too.

It was asked that the ISTA meeting minutes be put on the website. The annual meeting minutes are not on there since 2013. Lori commented this is an easy fix.

NEW BUSINESS
It was suggested to put the announcements on the FM radio frequency or at least to check into it.

Rick Kalsow had a question on the lucky number. It is for one gun. The way it worked the past few years was the class or yardage group based on the score it was determined by. He suggested it should be put up a number 0-9 then everyone with that end number shoots off for it.

Rick Kalsow asked about why there is a penalty class and yardage for AIM shooters. Dan Wood responded as it is set up like other states and the Grand. Iowa took the recommendation from the Grand.

Rick Kalsow also asked about why there was three lewis classes instead of five. He was worried people may quit playing. With more classes there is less money per class. Less classes means more money per class. This is something the directors should decide. With the 50-30-20 high gun, Kalsow suggested to pay more than one score.

John Dvorak, the new president, came up to share a few words with the group.

Denny Bigelow wanted to thank Steve Glasgow, Lori Wickman, and the directors for all of their hard work.

Steve Glasgow introduced the new Secretary/Treasurer, Lindsey Kaufmann and thanked Lori Wickman for stepping up this year.

BevDominacki inquired about the new camping fees and days. It runs from noon Monday to noon Monday. Anything beyond this will incur a daily fee.

A motion to adjourn was made by Russ Stiner and seconded by Dean Cole. Motion passed. Meeting adjourned at 8:53 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,


Lindsey Kaufmann
Secretary

**These minutes have not been approved 

